
Notes from Larsen School Community Council
Monday, December 6, 2021

● Liz Navarro and Tiffany Hawkins were excused from the meeting.
● Bethany Clark welcomed the council and led members in the pledge.
● Title 1: The council had a discussion about funding for Title 1 for our school.  We will

continue to have Title 1 next year, and then we will see moving forward.  Title 1 funds are
based on the number of students on free and reduced lunch.

● The council reviewed data from Acadience and RISE.
● The council also reviewed the TSSA Budget for the current school year.
● The council also reviewed the TSSA Goal #2.  The wording of the goal was changed

slightly to read, “By the end of the 2022-2023 school year, the percent of students in
grades 3-5 performing on grade level or making typical progress in math will increase by
1%.”  Wording was changed in action plan #3 to read “we will provide” instead of “we will
hire”.

● Other items discussed:
-Some teachers are looking at Smartboards and iPad Pros for their classrooms.
-We will  have a discussion with teachers about the software they might want to have
moving forward to support instruction.  Some examples of software they might use
include Reflex, Deck Toys, and Nearpod.  The district will continue to use iReady for
reading and math.

● We did not have enough parent members this time to vote, so a vote will be taken next
time.




